
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Covid-19 update   Wednesday 18th March 2020 
 
Dear Families, 
 
As the latest advice is now that anyone with  

 New persistent cough 

 High temperature 
has to self-isolate for 7 days and anyone living with that person/child has to self-isolate for 
14 days, this has had a significant impact on staffing.  
 
It means that I have already made the difficult decision to close nursery until further notice 
and may in the future have to partially close or fully close school.  
 
The safety and welfare of the children and staff continues to be my first priority and we will 
continue to operate as normally as possible as the government is advising schools to do. 
 
However, with the strong possibility of school shutting before the Easter holiday, staff are 
preparing resources/activities to do at home to support your child’s learning. We will share 
these with you, if and when we do shut. 
 
Finally I want to reassure families that to date, we have no confirmed cases of covid-19 (a 
positive test) and will continue to ensure children and staff are maintaining good personal 
hygiene and that the school is cleaned to a high standard. 
 
Thank you for your understanding at this exceptionally difficult time. 
 
Kind regards  
 
 
Mrs S Mardell 
 
Headteacher 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 


